
 

  

Dear praying friends, 

 We finished up our furlough the second week of July and 

returned to Romania on the 10th. We had a smooth trip without 

issue and are very thankful for that. As soon as we got back, it was 

time to get readjusted to the time zone, and then start preparations 

for men and boys camp the first week of August. We had over 

twenty attend the camp, which was held in a beautiful location in 

Cozla, Romania – by the Danube River, right across from Serbia. 

 We had a few other summer camps that our young people 

were involved in. One of our Ukrainian young ladies got saved at 

camp, and several made good decisions about their walk with the 

Lord. I am also thankful that several of our church people were 

involved with helping at camps hosted by other churches around 

the country. It is a joy to see them getting involved in serving the 

Lord. 

 At the end of August, it was time to begin preparations for 

the Fall Semester of TBCI. We have several new students this 

year – from Greece, Transnistria, Ireland, Spain, and Romania. 

We truly are an international school, and I am grateful to have the 

opportunity to teach these young people. This semester I will be 

teaching Old Testament Survey and Bible Doctrines 1. We had a 

great start to the semester. The students are excited to be here and 

to learn. We are praying for one student who has had some health 

needs and has not been able to come yet. We are praying for his 
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health, and that he will be able to join us next semester on campus. For now, he has been 

attending classes online. 

As we have mentioned before, we are planning on planting a church here in 

Timișoara. Bro. Tyler and I have been talking and praying about several aspects of the 

upcoming church plant. Our church will actively be involved in this new work. We are 

praying about which individuals and families should be involved. We have also been able 

to narrow down a timeline. We believe that next spring will be the best time for us to begin 

this new work. Our plan is to go to the northwest side of the city, find a place to use on 

Sundays, and begin with a Bible study on Sunday mornings or afternoons. We are even 

considering days other than Sunday to begin with. Please pray for us as we begin the 

planning process and figuring out more details. This is a big step for our church and for us. 

We are excited, but also know that we need the Lord’s strength and wisdom. Please pray 

that God would prepare hearts, prepare the place, and fill us with His power.  

Family News  

Zion turned three on July 12th. He has grown so much over the last year, and we have 

enjoyed seeing his personality develop. He loves excavators and airplanes, and he loves to 

help Mama in the kitchen. Eliorah is also doing well. She is a sweet big sister and is 

especially excited to have another sibling on the way. Our family is growing! We are 

expecting a baby boy – due the first week of February. Please pray for Arezoo and for our 

baby. They are both doing very well, and we are so thankful. 

 In Christ, 

 Brian, Arezoo, Eliorah, Zion & Baby #3 on the way 

  



 

  

  Heading home from furlough! 

The group from Men and Boys Campout 



 

  

The first day of the 2024 Fall Semester at TBCI 

The first church service with our college students back. We are running about 90 on Sunday mornings. 



 

 

We are so excited for another baby on the way! 


